
Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society 
June 2012 

 

_________________________________________________ 
 

Next Meeting 
June 7, 2012, 7:00 p.m. 

 

St. Francis of Assisi Episcopal 
Church, Fellowship Hall,  

3413 Old Bainbridge Road, 
 North of I-10 

 

The Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society 
meets at 7:00 p. m. on the first Thursday 
of every month. 
 

Our primary meeting location is the St. 
Francis of Assisi Episcopal Church, 
Fellowship Hall, 3413 Old Bainbridge 
Road, North of I-10 in Tallahassee in 
Tallahassee. Talk-in on the K4TLH 
repeater 147.030 (+.600, tone 94.8), or 
146.520 simplex. 
_________________________________________________ 
 

TARS Officers 
 

President: Stan Zawrotny – K4SBZ 
Vice President: Mike Maynard – K4ICY 
Secretary: John Sample – K4ZNC 
Treasurer: Larry Pushor – KI4MAJ 
 

TARS Committees: 
Repeater Trustee #1: Randy Pierce AG4UU 
Repeater Trustee #2: Vacant 
Newsletter Editor: Elizabeth Zawrotny K4EAZ 
Equipment Manager: Steve Welsh AD4E 
Education: Phil Ashler N4IPH 
Testing Coordinator: Alan Terrell N4KGT 
Webmaster: Melissa Raulston  
Public Information Officer: Vacant 
 
 
 
 
 

_________________________________________________ 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

June  
 
Jun 2 (Sat) – Technician License Training 
Jun 5 (Tue) – License Testing 
Jun 7 (Thu) – TARS Meeting 
Jun 23-24 (Sat/Sun) – Field Day 
 
July 
 
Jul 5 (Thu) – TARS Meeting 
 
August 
 
Aug 2 (Thu) – TARS Meeting 
Aug 7 (Tue) – License Testing 
_________________________________________________ 

 

President’s Message 
 

 
Elections are here. The June business 
meeting is sometimes boring with the 
same old officer slate being nominated. 
This year will be different, with some new 
and old faces appearing. 
 
First, I am stepping down as President 
this year. Family health issues and other 
concerns preclude me from spending the 
many hours each week that the position 
requires. I was able to accomplish several 
things on my agenda this year; the 
updated website, a Facebook page, the 
Youth Council and increased membership 
to name just a few. Unfortunately, the list 
remains long, but I am confident that the 
new president will be able to address 
many of them. 



 
Later in this newsletter is the list of 
nominees for the officers for the coming 
year. You may also make nominations 
from the floor at the meeting. These 
people will be the backbone of the club 
for the coming year. 
 
However, I remind you that they cannot 
do it alone. The club is only as good as its 
membership. I encourage each member 
to be ready to step forward when an 
event is announced and the call goes out 
for people to assist with it. Without an 
active membership, the club is just a 
piece of paper. 
 
73 and thanks for a great year, 
 
Stan, K4SBZ 
_________________________________________________ 

Club News 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 

Hamfest/Swap Meet 
 

TARS held a Hamfest/Swap Meet on May 
12. Overcoming obstacles such as 
Mother’s Day weekend, the Peacock 
Parade and another swap meet not far 
away in Georgia, we still managed to 
have eight tables of gear and parts. There 
were many great bargains and a good 
time was had by all. Refreshments were 
available with the proceeds going to the 
St. Francis of Assisi Church. 

 

_________________________________________________ 

�

Leon County ARES Plan 
 
The Leon County ARES staff, under the 
guidance of Alan Torledsky, W1ABT, has 
been working diligently to revise the Leon 
County ARES Emergency Event 
Communications Plan. The plan provides 
detailed information about what amateurs 
should do in an emergency situation. As 
soon as the plan is finalized, it will be 
distributed to all area radio amateurs.  
_________________________________________________ 

�

TARS Election of Officers 
 
At the monthly meeting in June, there will 
be an election of officers for the year 
beginning July 1, 2012. The nominating 
committee of David Miner, W4SKG,   
Chief Fusilier, KA5USN, and Randy 
Pierce, AG4UU, were able to develop the 
following slate to be presented to the 
members at that meeting: 
 
President     Dan Moniz, KI4HGO 
Vice-President   Mike Maynard, K4ICY 
Secretary     (vacant) 
Treasurer     (vacant) 
 
Nominations may be made from the floor 
at the time of the election. 
_________________________________________________ 
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On May 4th, 2012 the Boy Scouts of 
America introduced a Morse Code 
Interpreter Strip for wear on youth and 
adult uniforms to designate those who are 
proficient in Morse code. It denotes their 
availability for emergency 



communications and other types of 
supporting communication for Scouting 
and the community. 
 
The patch design spells out the word 
M-O-R-S-E in Morse code. 
_________________________________________________ 
 

Newsletter Editor Needed 

 
Due to health issues, I will not be able to 
continue to edit the TARS newsletter. 
Therefore, we are looking for someone to 
take my place as newsletter editor, 
effective immediately. 
 
The duties include collecting inputs from 
several sources (secretary, treasurer, 
etc.) and arranging them into the 
appropriate sections of the newsletter. 
Often short articles need to be written 
based on the needs of the club 
(upcoming events, etc.). Basic editing 
skills are required: grammar, punctuation, 
etc., as well as an eye for general 
document formatting/appeal. Document 
design is already available – you cut and 
paste new information into last month’s 
newsletter and save a new file. I have 
written guidelines on the entire process. 
 
Anyone interested should contact us at 
TallyAmateurRadio@gGmail.com. 
 
Elizabeth, K4EAZ 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 

 

Next Meeting – Speaker:  
Dr. Brian Kopp, KC5LPA: 
Railroad Communications 

 

 
 

The speaker for the June meeting is Dr. 
Brian Kopp. Brian, KC5LPA, is one of this 
nation’s most knowledgeable 
communications engineers regarding the 
railroad industry.  Brian’s focus will be on 
a term called positive train control and the 
radio systems currently deployed and the 
future of RF communications utilized by 
trains both freight and passenger.  He will 
also provide information that hams can 
actually monitor and/or view trains as 
they work in and around the local rails, 
yards and railroad crossings. 
 
The meeting will be held on June 7th at 7 
pm at the St. Francis of Assisi Episcopal 
Church, Fellowship Hall, 3413 Old 
Bainbridge Road. 
_________________________________________________ 
 

The Lunch Bunch 
 

Every Friday about 11:30 a.m., the 
parking lot of the Golden Corral on 
Monroe Street fills with vehicles with radio 
antennas attached. Many members of 
TARS and even non-members get 
together for lunch and lively conversation 
about Amateur Radio and any other topic 
that might come up. Frequently someone 
will bring a new HT that they are having 
trouble programming. 
 
 

 

A number of local amateurs are unable to 
attend the monthly meetings, so the 
luncheons are their contact with other 
club members. Others attend both the 
luncheons and the regular meetings. 
Although no business is conducted, the 



president attends many luncheons so that 
members can discuss items of interest. 
Everyone is welcome. 
_________________________________________________ 

 

Some Local Nets 
 

North Florida Amateur Radio Emergency 
Communicatons Net: Dailey, 9 a. m.: except 
Sunday, 3950 kHz  

 

 
Capital District EmComm Training Net: 
Sunday, 7:30 p. m.: 146.655 MHz 

 
Capital District ARES: Sunday, 
8 p. m.: 146.655 MHz 
 

 
SKYWARN 

 

 
The first Sunday of every month, we have 
three special ARES/SKYWARN nets.  One on 
75 meters, on or near 3958KHz (+/-) at 1930 
hours Eastern time.  At the conclusion of this 
net, most everyone moves to 7245KHz (+/-), 
and picks up the round table there.  At 2000 
hours Eastern, the regular weekly Capital 
District ARES net meets on 146.655MHz, and 
we are joined by station WX4TAE, at the 
National Weather Service Office in 
Tallahassee.  During the first portion of this 
net, one of the staff meteorologists joins us 
on the air and provides a retrospective of the 
previous month's weather patterns, a brief 
forecast of what we might expect for the 
coming month, and also takes specific 
questions from stations who have checked in 
to the net.  Please join us for these very 
informative ARES/SKYWARN nets - the first 
Sunday of every month. 
 
Florida Phone Traffic Net:  Daily, 6:55 am: 
3940 kHz  
 
Florida Midday Traffic Net: Daily, Noon: 7242 
kHz  
 

North Florida Phone Net: Daily, 
2330Z: 3950 kHz,  
 
Thomasville Amateur Radio Club Thursday 
Night Net - 8pm local every Thursday 
night, 147.195 repeater, + offset, with   
141.3 tone 
 
Sportsman's Paradise Amateur Radio Club: 
Monday, 8:00 pm, 145.450 MHz, PL 94.8 
 
Jefferson County Net: Monday, 8:00 pm on 
the Monticello, WX4JEF, 145.43 MHz, PL 
94.8 
_________________________________________________ 
 

Our Neighbors 
 

Thomasville Amateur Radio Club (TARC) 
 
Meetings: The first Saturday of each 
month at  7:30 pm at the Plaza 
Restaurant in downtown Thomasville.  
 

 
 

Net: TARC Thursday Night Net - 8pm 
local every Thursday night, 147.195 
repeater, + offset, with   141.3 tone 
  
South West GA ARES  
 
Net - 9pm every Thursday night, 147.195 
Repeater, + offset, 141.3 tone. 
 
 

Sportsman's Paradise Amateur Radio 
Club (SPARC) 
 
Meetings: Third Thursday of each month 
at the Wakulla County Emergency 
Management Facility at 7:30 pm 
 

Jefferson County 
 

Net: Monday evening at 8:00 pm on the 
Monticello, WX4JEF, 145.43 repeater; PL 
94.8. 



_________________________________________________ 
 

Trading Post 

 
 
Equipment Available to TARS  
 

MFJ 989 roller-inductor antenna tuner 

MFJ 259 antenna analyzer 
MFJ 949C VersaTuner II Antenna Tuner 
 

Heathkit SB-220 80-10 meter HF amplifier, 
operating condition is unknown. Steve, AD4E 
suggests the following two options for this 
piece of equipment: 

1. a member with appropriate background 
give this amplifier a good check to confirm its 
status; or 

2. the amplifier be sold as-is on eBay (or 
similar) with the proceeds going to the club’s 
treasury. 
 

If someone has a better suggestion/idea, 
please share them with the club & e-mail 
to ad4e@arrl.net” 

  

Assisting Other Amateurs: Towers, 
Equipment Maintenance 
 
As of right now I can still climb towers which 
is a real good asset that I have. Assisting 
other amateurs with installing equipment and 
antennas. Being able to maintain the 
equipment with proper test equipment and be 
able to put up antennas upon request. Carry 
a F.C.C. radiotelephone operator’s license 
and degree in electronics technology out the 
University of Alaska Anchorage. 
 
Michael Williams, AL1A, 
al1amdw@gmail.com  
Phone: 850-727-1539 

 

 
 

Workman 146/440 Base Antenna 
 

I have a new in the package Wall Mount 3-
3/4'' (fits up to 1-1/2'' mast). 
 
I have 100' of JT2008 (Jet Stream) RG8/U 
PL259 on each end and a Dual Band 
Workman 6dB/8dB 146/440 base antenna. 
 
All these items are new and still in original 
packing. They have never been used. 
 
I'll take 120.00 for everything OBO. 
 
Joshua Gilmore, jcgilmore10@gmail.com 

 
 

 

 
 

If you have personal amateur radio items 
that you would like to sell or need, we will 
publish short requests in the newsletter, 
subject to editorial review. Please send 
your requests to the newsletter editor at 
TallyAmateurRadio@gGmail.com  by the 
20th of the month. 
_________________________________________________ 

 

Some Random Thoughts On Field Day 
 

� �
de Phil N4IPH 
 

It’s pretty hard to be an active Amateur 
Radio Operator and not take part in Field 
Day.  Every year there are a number of 
articles in both QST and CQ - Amateur 
Radio leading up to the “Big Weekend” – 
the 4th full weekend in June.  This year 
Field Day will be on June 23rd & 24th and 



be located in the open field at St. Francis 
of Assisi Church – a great Field Day 
location!  If you were at the last TARS 
meeting, you received the details from 
Mike and had a chance to volunteer to 
help with one of the stations or serve on a 
“support” committee. 
 
In the June 2012 issue of QST (page 66), 
there is an interesting article in a 
“question and answer” dialog format by 
Steve Sant Andrea, AG1YK.  During a 
meeting AFTER Field Day, a group of 
hams were trying to tally up their score for 
the event.  At first, it may appear like the 
group needed to review the Field Day 
Rules a little closer, but that may not be 
the case.  Most of the rules are pretty 
straight forward and usually don’t change 
much from year to year. To receive the 
maximum number of regular and bonus 
points, you need to do a little bit of 
planning ahead of time. This was brought 
out by Mike at the last meeting. You can’t 
just add up the number of contacts and 
submit the score. Each different mode or 
type of station can generate additional 
points.  Using emergency or battery 
power for all your contacts gives you an 
edge.  Having a GOTA (Get on the Air) 
Station gives you additional bonus points.  
Contacting the “media” gives you 
additional bonus points, even if they don’t 
show up, you can still claim the points for 
trying.  Having a public official on site: 
extra points. They all add up! 
I would suggest everyone that plans on 
participating in this years Field Day take a 
few minutes to read through the Field Day 
Rules before they show up Saturday 
morning on June 23rd.  This is especially 
true if you are going to be in charge of 
one the stations or will have one of the 
items available to generate additional 
bonus points. One thing to remember, 
even if your using the TARS Callsign 

K4TLH (an Extra Class callsign), you 
must have an Extra Class “Control 
Operator” present at the individual station 
to operate in the Extra portion of the 
band. Same thing for the General portion 
of the band, General or above, ”to keep it 
legal in the eyes of the FCC”.   
 
In the past, Norm, James and several 
other hams and I have helped out with 
the GOTA station.  Even before Field Day 
starts, we can show the basic operation 
of the station.  We can also allow newly 
licensed Amateurs and those interested 
in working on their license to start making 
some contacts; they just won’t be added 
to the Field Day score. To start off, we 
usually have a few people help us set up 
the station and put up the antenna, 
explaining as we go.  Once we get 
everything set up, we go through some 
safety information, some general tips and 
then hook up the power. Pick the band 
we want to use and tune across the 
frequencies. If we hear someone calling 
“CQ”, we write down the basic 
information, call sign, frequency and then 
give them a call. If we are lucky and they 
come back to us, we explain we are 
setting up the GOTA station for Field Day 
and have a few people that would like to 
”get on the air.” Because we have 
explained the basics ahead of time, the 
new operator has a better feel as to what 
the next steps will be. After the initial 
push of the mike switch, the conversation 
becomes a lot smoother and ends up as 
a friendly conversation. If time permits we 
ask the other station if they have time for 
another one to make a contact. We then 
allow one of the new operators to scan 
through the frequencies and find a clear 
spot, as any good operator should do. 
WE LISTEN to see if anyone is using the 
frequency. If not the operator can simply 
make a call and ask “if the frequency is in 



use and give our operating callsign.”  If no 
one comes back, we try a couple of 
“CQ’s” and hope we get another station to 
come back for a quick conversation. After 
the “group of new operators” have gone 
through the initial barrier of making a few 
contacts before Field Day starts, things 
run a lot smoother when the real event 
starts up. 
 
The whole idea of the GOTA Station is to 
get newly licensed Amateurs and those 
interested in getting their license a 
chance to get on the air in a more relaxed 
setting then trying to fight other stations to 
get a contact.  There are usually a 
number of GOTA stations on the air going 
through the same scenario as we are 
during Field Day.  We do earn extra 
bonus points, but the main objective of 
the GOTA Station is to get new operators 
on the air and have a good time doing it. 
If you are a newly licensed Amateur or 
are working on your license, ”Come on 
out to Field Day. Stop by the GOTA 
Station and make a contact!”  
_________________________________________________ 
 

Topics of Interest 
 

Have an idea you would like to share with 
your fellow hams? Interested in one of the 
new exotic digital modes and would like 
to get others interested in it too? Found a 
blog somewhere that you think others 
would find interesting? 
 
Members are encouraged to submit items 
of interest for publication. Items should be 
brief and may be edited for spelling, 
grammar, punctuation, etc. The President 
and Newsletter Editor reserve the right to 
determine which items will be included in 
the Newsletter. The deadline for 
publication is the 15th of the month. 
 

 
 

Pictures, too . If you have taken pictures 
at an event and would like to submit them 
for possible inclusion in the newsletter, 
forward them to the Newsletter Editor or 
to the President. Please send action 
shots, if possible, and try to avoid pictures 
of the backs of people’s heads. 
_________________________________________________ 
 

Disclaimer 

 
 

The Printed Circuit is not representative 
of the views or opinions of the whole 
organization, and such views and 
opinions expressed herein are of the 
individual author(s). 
_________________________________________________ 
 

Updates of Information 

 
If you are aware of any updates, changes 
or corrections to any of the information in 
this newsletter such as information about 
Our Neighbors, Local Nets or Repeaters, 
please forward that information to us at 
TallyAmateurRadio@Gmail.com for 
inclusion in future newsletters. 
_________________________________________________ 
 

E-mail Addresses 

 
Please forward any additions or changes 
of e-mail addresses for delivery of the 
Newsletter to 
TallyAmateurRadio@Gmail.com .  
 
Also notify us if you do not wish to 
continue to receive the newsletter. 
_________________________________________________ 



Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 

TARS Meeting Minutes  
May 2, 2012 

 
7:00 PM Introduction of Guests 
 
The following guests introduced themselves: Robert Fletcher, Patrick Stutes, Neil Fraser, Matt Willmen. 
 
7:10 PM Program Summary 
 
Stan Zawrotny, K4SBZ, and Mike Maynard, K4ICY, discussed plans for the ARRL National Field Day June 
23-24. Doug Ferrell, KD4MOJ, is in charge of linking computers and logging programs for this event. 
Additionally there will be a fox hunt antenna building opportunity on Saturday morning followed by a small 
perimeter fox hunt that afternoon. Norm Scholer, K4GFD, invites young and experienced hams to participate 
in the fox hunt. Members are reminded they that will have to vote on a budget for Field Day during the next 
TARS meeting. 

 
7:50 PM Break 
 
8:02 PM TARS Reports 
 
April Minutes 
 
Motion made by David Miner, W4SKG, to accept the minutes with second by Chief Fuslier, KA5USN, and 
passed with a voice vote. 
 
Treasurers Report 
 
As of March 15, 2012, TARS had $2,403 in the account, expenses of $129, for a balance of $2,374. Radio 
Reunion expenses were $128 + $136 =$164 with donations of $190 for a cost to TARS of $75. 
 
Education 
 
Phil Ashler, N4IPH, reported that training is scheduled for June 2, 2012. He reminded that applicants have to 
study prior to training session if they expect to pass a test at the end of the training session. 
 
Testing 
 
Alan Terrell, N4KGT, reported that there will be a test after the June 2 training session at 4:00 PM.  Testing 
sessions are also scheduled for June 5 at 7:00 PM at St. Francis as well as June 23 at 11:00 AM during Field 
Day. Applicants should have 2 picture IDs and check for $15. 
 



Repeaters 
 
Randy Pierce, AG4UU, reports that all 3 repeaters working properly. 
 
Equipment 
 
There was a brief discussion about whether or not to sell some of the accumulated equipment owned by 
TARS. Equipment discussed included a Heathkit amplifier and MFJ antenna analyzer. Consensus was to not 
sell equipment. 
 
8:14 PM Open Discussion 
 
Stan Zawrotny, K4SBZ, reported that the students from FSU have completed the TARS web site which s 
now up and running. 
 
Stan Zawrotny, K4SBZ, reported that he heard from Thomasville ARC and that they enjoyed Radio Reunion. 
 
Stan Zawrotny, K4SBZ, discussed the hamfest/swap meet scheduled for May 12 at St. Francis. Fees are as 
follows: $5 for outside table and $10 for table inside the building. Proceeds from sale of refreshments are to 
be donated to St. Francis. Event starts at 8:30 AM. 
 
8: 20 PM New Business   
 
David Miner, W4SKG, reported that a workgroup will meet at the DOT building (Orange Ave. and 
Springhill Rd.) to take equipment from ambulance and place in the FEMA trailer.  Please bring tools. 
 
Elections will be held during the June meeting.  The following agreed to serve on the nominating committee: 
Chief Fusilier, David Miner, and Randy Pierce. Positions for treasurer and secretary will be vacant. 
 
Motion by David Miner, W4SKG, and seconded by Chief Fuslier, KA5USN, to allow Randy Pierce to bid up 
to $500 for a Midland repeater on Ebay.  Passed by voice vote. 
 
8:35 PM Motion to adjourn. 

 



 
 

TARS Treasurer’s Report  
 

TARS Treasurer’s Report 
June 2012 

 
 

Beginning balance  April 15, 2012 
 Checking Account:                      $  584.25   
 Savings Account:                           1790.41 
           $2374.66   
Summary of month’s activities: 
          Total receipts for the month                                           $524.25  
          Total Expenses for the month                                        $728.32 
      
Receipts derived from the following: 
          $ 18.00  50/50 for April and May 
             35.00  Proceeds from Tailgate event 5/12 
             81.25  Member Dues 
           190.00  Donations from 4/28 Reunion 
           200.00  Donation from CCC/TOSRV 
         $524.25  Total  
 
Expenditures:  
           $ 28.03   Talquin Electric for Bethel Rd Tower, 5-8-12 billing                                                          
            128.62   Food for 4/28 Reunion Event 
            136.67   Supplies for 4/28 Reunion Event 
            435.00   Purchase of Midland 71-3050B VHF Transceiver 
          $728.32   Total 
 
Outstanding Expenses: 
 None 
 
Ending Balances on May 15, 2012: 
   Checking Account:         $  380.18 
            Savings Account:           1790.41  
                            Total                    $2170.59 
 
          6 Members renewed or joined since last report. 
               6 Individuals 
               0 Family members 
    0 Students 
 

Dues for renewing individuals, as well as family members, is $15.00.  Membership fee for new 
members joining in June is $8.75. 

 
 



 
 
 

 The Radio Amateur is... 

CONSIDERATE... never knowingly operates in such a way as to lessen the 
pleasure of others. 

LOYAL...  offers loyalty, encouragement, and support to other amateurs, local 
clubs, and the American Radio Relay League, through which Amateur Radio in the 
United States is represented nationally and internationally. 

PROGRESSIVE... with knowledge abreast of science, a well-built and efficient 
station and operation above reproach. 

FRIENDLY... slow and patient operating when requested; friendly advice and 
counsel to the beginner; kindly assistance, cooperation and consideration for the 
interest of others. These are the hallmarks of the amateur service. 

BALANCED...  radio is an avocation, never interfering with duties owed to 
family, job, school or community. 

PATRIOTIC... station and skill always ready for service to country and 
community. 

-- The original Amateur's Code was written by Paul M. Segal, W9EEA, in 1928 .
 
 
 
 

 



Repeaters 
x 

 

Location County 
Call 
Sign 

Emergency 
Power 

Digital 
Mode 

Output 
Freq 

CTCSS 
Encode Aux or Remote Site 

Antenna 
Height 

Crawfordville Wakulla K4WAK No  145.450 - 94.8  300  

Crawfordville Wakulla K4WAK Yes   444.450 + 94.8   400 

                  

Greensboro Gadsden K4GFD Unk   147.39+ 94.8   Unk 

                  

Quincy Gadsden W4EAF Yes   147.165+ 94.8   250 

                  

Tallahassee Leon N4PG Yes   146.610 - 203.5   200 

Tallahassee Leon AE4S Yes   146.655 - 94.8   600 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes P-25 146.910 - 94.8   37 5 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes   147.030 + 94.8   750 

Tallahassee Leon KA4EOC Yes   147.285+ 94.8   350 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes   442.100 + 94.8 ������
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600 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH No   442.850 + 94.8   275 

Tallahassee Leon KJ4G Yes   443.400 + 131.8 $�����%�&�
�	�
��'����
(��)���

575 

Tallahassee Leon AE4S Yes   443.950 + 94.8   500 

Tallahassee Leon N4NKV Yes   444.400 + 131.8   CRMC  
(200) 

Tallahassee Leon KD4MOJ Yes   444.0 94.8   TMH 
(200) 

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 146.835 - DV   18 0  

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 443.45 + DV    18 0  

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 1293 - DV   180   

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 1253 DD   180   

                  

Wacissa Jefferson K4TLH No   147.00 94.8   300 

         

Reno Georgia KE4URL Yes  145.170 - 141.3  600 

 
The Repeater list is now available on the TARS website (www.k4tlh.net/repeaters).  



 

New Membership or Renewal Form 
 
This form can be used for new members or for renewals. If you have not changed any 
information from last year, merely make payment to TARS. Complete the form with your 
name and indicate your member type and ARRL membership status. For Family status, 
complete a form for each member. 
 
Name: ___________________________________________ Call Sign: _________ 
Address: ___________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________ 
City: ____________________________ State: _____________ ZIP: ______-_____ 
Member type: Individual ____ Family ____ Student ____ (check one) 
Home Phone ( ) _____-___________ Work Phone: ( ) _____-___________ 
Cell Phone ( ) _____-___________ 
E-Mail Address: ______________________________________________________ 
ARRL member (y/n) ______ TARS Van trained (y/n) ______ 
 
You need not be a licensed amateur radio operator to join the Society. An interest in 
radio communications is all that is required.  
 
Membership dues for the Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society run $15 annually per 
individual or family. 
 
Students (with valid ID) can join for free!  
 
New members pay pro-rata based on the number of months remaining in the calendar 
year ($1.25 per month). Renewing members pay $15 dues; except after July, dues 
become $7.50. After September, they drop to $5.00. 
 
Please make your dues check payable to the Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society (or 
TARS). Bring your check with the additional information to the next monthly meeting of 
the Society and give it to the Treasurer, or mail your check and this form to the 
Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society, C/O Treasurer, P. O. Box 37127, Tallahassee, FL, 
32315. 
 
If you are interested in becoming a member of the American Radio Relay League 
(ARRL), their dues are $39 annually and includes a subscription to QST, their monthly 
magazine. Go to http://www.arrl.org/join.html for membership in the ARRL. TARS is an 
ARRL sanctioned organization. 
 

                                                                                                        
 

 
 


